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3TAFF IN-SERUiCE

Fall Term activity for Staff members

at LCC gets under way the morning of
September 12 when in-service meetings
b.:--gin at the Bethel Campus auditorium.

The week of in-service meetings starts
with an all-Staff meeting Monday, including
a keynote address by Dr. Dale Parnell,
LCC President; luncheon at noon in Skinner's

Butte Park; and a bus tour of all the tempo

rary LCC facilities, including the new
Campus site.

Divisional meetings and workshops for
the instructional staff will be held daily
September 13^16, and on September 19.

Classes begin on September 26 on
all three LCC Campuses.

BOND ELECTION

Everyone should be concerned with
the Lane Community College Bond Issue
Election. Construction of the new Campus

for the fall of 1968 is entirely dependent

upon passage of the Bond Issue which will
be voted on at a special election to be held
September 20, Although comment from
citizens has been very favorable there is
some concern that the Bond Issue could be

defeated because of a light voter turnout.
Don't let apathy sabotage our new

Campus 1 It is of vital importance that all
eligible students and Staff members vote in
this election, and that they urge others to
vote, also. Polls will be open in all LCC
District high schools between the hours of
2:00 and 8:00 pm.

REGISTRATION ROLLING

Registration figures are climbing
rapidly with 1435 registrants totaled. Dean
of Students I. S. Hakanson reported on
Wednesday. Mr. Hakanson pointed out
that sections are filling dally, with 106
sections, or 25%, closed to date. Choice
of class times is becoming very limited.
Students are urged to register as soon as
possible to permit scheduling of desired
classes.

REMEMBERI VOTE IN SEPTEMBER!

ADULT EDUCATION CLASSES

Mr. William R. Morris, Assistant
Dean of Adult Education, reports 78 classes
scheduled to begin this week in communities
throughout the LCC District. These are in
addition to 20 offerings, mostly High School
Completion classes, which started last week

in some 14 District high schools and 1 in
the Weyerhaeuser Company Springfield
plant.

SSC OPEN FOR BUSINESS

The Math lab of the Study Skills Center,
662 Cheshire, will be open September 12,
according to Howard F. Bird, Director.
The Reading lab and other programs will
be ready September 26.

The SSC has been developed this year

to provide help for students in improving
their proficiency in learning techniques
and basic skills. Whatever the level of

development, opportunity to improve can
be provided.

Many Occupational Education classes
wiU begin in October, Mr. Morris said,
with a total of 106 classes planned to be in

progress by the middle of the month.

MEETINGS

Room 6-b, 9:00 am
. .Tues,, Sept. 13

President's

Cabinet , .

Disinterested inteUectual curiosity is the life blood of real civilization
SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT'S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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BUS SERVICE - MAYBEBELLS ARE RINGING

Telephone extensions to the Bethel
Campus will be in operation Monday,
September 12, it was announced today by
W.W. Cox, Dean of Administration at LCC.
The three extensions serving Bethel will
be 67, 68, and 69.

The Farm Equipment Service building
Extension numbers for

The LCC Board of Education approved

inter-campus bus service for the Lane
Community College on a trial basis begin
ning September 26. The scattered locations
of the three major Campuses - Eugene,

Springfield, Bethel - make it urgent that
some connecting transportation be provided
for students who do not have their own cars.

The trial period, for 2 or 3 weeks, will
determine whether or not there is a need

for this service. If students do not make

use of the bus, it will be discontinued.
The service will be free to LCC

students and personnel.

extension is 70.

the Study Skills Center and the two new
mobile classroom units on the Eugene

Campus will be announced later.

FLYING TITANS

Members of the Flying Titans, LCC
Flying Club, have been active all summer
it was reported recently by Mel Gaskill,
Mechanics Division Chairman who is also

a Eying member of the club.
The 8 flying members have been in the
much as possible this summer, with

OEA AREA MEETINGS

The Oregon Education Association
has designated October 14 as the date for
area meetings to be held throughout the
state. Two meetings will be held in Eugene
on that date; the Scholastic Press Association

Conference, and the Journalism Advisers
Association meeting. A complete schedule
of area meetings will be available at the
LCC in-service meeting on Monday,
September 12.

air as

2 members completing their FAA written
exams and cross-country flights for their

private pilot licenses.
The Flying Titans also have 8 non

flying members.
Mr. Gaskill will announce time and

place of Flying Titan meetings after school
begins. All interested students and Staff
members are invited to come.

STUDENT BODY PLANNING

20 Student Body officers and Council
members are planning to attend the Student
Council Retreat set for Friday afternoon,

September 23, and Saturday, September 24,
it was announced today by I. S. Hakanson,

Dean of Students. Purpose of the Retreat
is to discuss and plan Student Council
activities for the coming year.

10 faculty members will also attend
the Retreat, which will be held at the
Adobe Motel, Yachats, Oregon.

ALL CAMPUS PICNIC

Plans are in progress for an all-
College Chuck Wagon Feed to be held
Tuesday, September 27, in Skinner's
Butte Park. All students. Staff members,
and their families are invited to this

get-together Tuesday evening from 5:00
to 7:30 pm.

In case of rain the picnic will be held
in the Aircraft Shop on the Eugene Campus.
Hold this date open; further details will be
announced.



BUSY SUMMER PRELUDE TO BUSY YEAR

The summer seems to have flown by, but LCC's activities during the past
twelve weeks make an impressive list.

The first of July seven new administrators joined the staff; William Hein,
Dean of Instruction; William Mansell, Clerk-Controller; Nile Williams,
Coordinator of General Education; Joris Johnson, Coordinator of Occupational
Education; and Robert Hamill, Administrative Intern, all on the Eugene Campus.
Howard Bird, Director of the Study Skills Center, has his office in the recently
acquired Study Skills Center building adjacent to the Eugene Campus, Keith
Harker replaced James Simmons as the Director of the Library and Learning
Resource Center on the Springfield Campus.

Our total staff has been increased by some twenty members over the summer;
however, replacement staff members bring that total to about double the amount.

Campus planning progressed steadily throughout the summer. A scale
model of the new campus is now being displayed in various locations in the area.

Site and gilding work are well under w&y, with construction of the first building
planned to begin sometime before Christmas. Start of construction is dependent
of course, upon the outcome of the BOND ISSUE ELECTION - SEPTEMBER 20.

Present facilities have increased during the summer also. The Bethel
Campus at 1000 Bethel Drive'will offer courses similar to those given at
Springfield; Art classes will be held at the Maude I. Kerns Art Center building
at 1910 East 15th Avenue. The Farm Equipment Service building at 1504 West
2nd Street, and the Study Skills Center, 662 Cheshire, make a total of thirteen
locations in the metropolitan area where classes are held.

Classes were in session most of the summer, with over 300 students in
attendance for 43 different courses. Summer Session classes were held at

Florence, Junction City, and Oakridge, as well as on the Eugene and Springfield
Campuses.

Fall Term registration has been heavy, with latest figures showing
1435 students registered to date. Predicted figures of over 2000 full-time
students for Fall Term seem certain.

Many new curriculum s have been added this year, including the Farm
Equipment Service Program, the Data Processing Program, and the Cooperative
Diploma Nursing Program given in conjunction with Sacred Heart Hospital.
Courses in Anthropology, Art, Drama, Foreign Languages, International
Relations, Journalism, and Music are new this year. Saturday classes for
credit are being offered on a regular schedule.



The Lane Community College Board of Education elected Lyle Swetland as
their Chairman for the coming year, and re-elected Dr. Dean Webb as Vice-

Chairman. Both Mr. Swetland and out-going Chairman William Bristow, Jr.,
were re-elected to the Board of Education in the May 3rd school elections for
fiw-year terms.

(r^
New Student Body officers have taken office: Bob Wimberly, President;

Jerry Wolfe, Vice-President; Gary Keen, Treasurer; Pat Norris, Recording
Secretary; Phillis Booth, Corresponding Secretary. The first Student Council
meeting will be Thursday, September 23, at 2:00 pm.

Mrs. Frances Howard, LCC Financial Aids Counselor, reports many kinds

of scholarships and work-study programs are available for this year's students.
Most recent receipt of funds came in the form of a combination loan-grant which
makes provision for loans with matching grants for qualifjring students.

LCC has made application for its own FM broadcast station, requesting
FM channel 212, with the call letters KLCC. Technical equipment for the new

station has been ordered and is beginning to arrive. Preliminary construction
will begin the 19th of September.

The main bookstore is now located on the Eugene Campus. Books and
supplies for Bethel classes will be located here; Springfield bookstore will

provide books and materials for Springfield Campus classes.

The Board is planning inter-campus bus service on a trial basis for two
to three weeks at no cost to the student. If use is high the service will continue.

As you can see , LCC is a "going concern". Welcome to a busy year
ahead.
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BUILDINGS ON THE BLOCK RECEPTION PLANNED

Tuesday, September 20, will tell the |
tale! On-schedule construction of our new

Campus depends on the outcome of the LCC
Bond Issue election. Indications are that

most citizens in the LCC District whole-

invitations are being mailed for the
fall President's Reception honoring new
faculty and staff members at Lane

Community College. Dr. and Mrs.
Parnell, assisted by faculty wives, will
host the reception at the Central YMCA

Thursday evening, September 29, from
8:00 to 10:00 pm.

heartedly support Lane Community College.
However, this support will not count on

election day unless the supporters go to the
polls and vote.

UNITED APPEAL TIME
Staff and students at Lane Community |

College are urged to vote in the election,
and to encourage others to vote, also. Polls |
will be open in all LCC District High Schools i
between 2:00 and 8:00 pm. I

Go to the polls and VOTE ON 1
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 201 |

Opportunity to participate in the 1966
United Appeal will be offered to all Staff

and students at Lane Community College
again this year.

Forms will be available to all Staff

members who wish to have a contribution

withheld from payroll checks.

The United Appeal is a commendable

project, which benefits local agencies such
as Pearl Buck School, Camp Fire Girl^
Boy and Girl Scouts, area recreation

projects, Salvation Army, Red Cross, and
Community Chest programs, as well as
others of equal importance.

Since this is the only solicitation for

funds which is sponsored by LCC, it is
hoped personnel and students will make a

generous response.

Mr. Richard Eymann is LCC

Coordinator for United Appeal this year.

WOMENS DAY ON CAMPUS

LCC s Campus Day for Women will

be held Friday, October 7, at the Eugene
Elks Club, it was announced today by
Frances Howard, general chairman for the
event.

Mary N. Hilton, Deputy Director,

Women's Bureau, Department of Labor,
Washington, D. C., will be featured speaker
at the noon luncheon.

All women of the community are
invited. Mrs. Hilton's speech will begin at
12:15 and end at 12:50 to allow working
women who cannot attend the entire session

to hear her comments. Cost of the lunch

is included in the registration fee of $2. 50.
Reservations may be made for

either the session or the luncheon by con

tacting Mrs. Howard at Lane Community
College, Eugene Campus. After October 3,
those attending should plan to register at
the conference.

MEETINGS

Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am
. Tues., Sept. 20

Rm. 12-b, 2:30 pm
. Tues., Sept. 20

Rm. 12-b, 2:30 pm
.Thurs., Sept, 22

President's

Cabinet . .

Division

Council

Student

Council4

MAN BUILDS NO STRUCTURE WHICH OUTLIVES A BOOK

Eugene F. Ware
SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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ALL CAMPUS CAPER EVENING SIGN-UP SIGN-OEF

Registration will continue during the
evenings from 6:00 - 9:00 pm through
Thursday, September 22, it was reported
today by Dean of Students I. S. Hakanson.

Registration thereafter will be held
during the regialarly scheduled daytime

hours: 8:00 am to 5:00 pm in the Counseling
Center on the Eugene Campus.

Plans are now complete for the all

campus Chuck Wagon Feed to be held late
Tuesday afternoon, September 27, in
Skinner Butte'Park. The Feed, sponsored
by the LCC student body, is for students,
staff, and their families.

Dinner will be served from 5:00 to

7:00 pm. The menu will include BAR B Q
beef, cole slaw, baked beans, corn, rolls

and butter, ice cream, coffee, and soft

drinks. Cost will be $1. 00 for adults, and
50? for children.

Live entertainment will be a feature

of the evening. In case of rain the picnic
will be held in the Aircraft shop on the

Eugene Campus.

FACULTY WIVES

Faculty Wives of Lane Community
College will hold a dessert meeting Monday,
September 19, on the Eugene Campus.
Members will discuss plans for the coming
year at the get-acquainted meeting. There
will be a charge of 25? for dessert for those
attending.

OPEN FOR BUSINESS

CAFETERIA SERVICEThe Bookstores on the Eugene and j
Springfield Campuses will be open evenings |
from 6:00 to 9:00 pm the week of September |
19 - 23, Miss Ada Zinser, Bookstore j
Manager, announced this week. i

The Bookstore on the Bethel Campus i

will open next week; hours will be posted |
on the bulletin board. I

Restaurant service will begin on the
Eugene Campus September 26, accordj.ng
to Merlin Ames, LCC Foodservice Super
visor; with service on the Bethel Campus
scheduled to start within the week.

The menu will feature shrimp, veal,
hamburger steak, ham steak, chef salad,
and one casserole daily; plus assorted
sandwiches, milk shakes, and ice cream.
Cost for the lunches will be 85? or under;
other items will be priced comparably.
Food will be sold on a cash basis rather

than through the use of meal tickets.
20 Work-Study students will be em

ployed in the Food Service kitchens on the
two Campuses. The restaurant on the

Eugene Campus is located in room 31A; on
the Bethel Campus meals will be served in

the student center adjacent to the kitchen.

STAFF PREPARATION

A full week of LCC Staff in-service

meetings will end Monday, September 19,
with the Architects' presentation of the new
Campus and workshop sessions.

Beginning Monday, September 12,
with an all-Staff meeting which included
bus tours of LCC Campus locations in the

metropolitan area, and a picnic lunch at
noon in Skinner's Butte Park, members
were kept busy last week with workshops
and meetings.

BOARD MEETINGOf special interest was the Division

Meeting and Workshop on Cooperation of
Community and Senior Colleges in Oregon

held September 13 and 14 on the University
of Oregon Campus.

September 20 through 23 will be
given over to Divisional preparation and
registration. First day of Fall Term
classes will be Monday, September 26.

The Lane Community College Board
of Education will hold its next rei^ar meet
ing Wednesday, September 21, at 7:30 pm
in the Studio on the Eugene Campus. Any
staff member is welcome to attend.

Experience is the name everyone gives
to their mistakes. --Oscar Wilde
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BOND ADVISORY COMMITTEE STAFF ELECTION

Lane Community College has cleared
another hurdle on its road to success with

passage of the $9. 9 million bond issue at the
September 20th election. At the regular
LCC Board of Education meeting the follow
ing night Board members discussed proce
dures for sale of the bonds, and appointed a
Bond Advisory Committee to help establish
these procedures. The following men were
named to the Committee, subject to their
acceptance:

Elections for staff representatives to
i the LCC Personnel Policies Committee will

i be held Friday, September 30, on all three

I major Campuses. '-*-’he following positions
I will be voted on: 1 each to represent the
I administration and classified staff; 1 each
i from the vocational-technical and the college
I transfer instructional staffs.

LCC staff members who have declared

i themselves to be candidates include:

I administration--Study Skills Center Director
Howard Bird and MDTA Director RobertJames Schneider, Director of Finance

and Auditing for Lane County; Gordon Barker,
Investments Officer for the State Treasurer;
Jack Danby, Vice-President of the First

California Co.; A.L. Hawn, President,
E. M. Adams Co.; Henry Biestel, Eugene
Water and Electric Board; Vernon Smith,
Director of Finance for the Eugene Public
Schools; plus representatives from the Bond
Departments of the First National and
United States National Banks.

The success of the election makes it

possible for the College to move rapidly into
the first-stage construction schedule.
Architects Balzhiser, Seder, and Rhodes
hope to have the first building under con
struction by the first of the year.

Marshall; classified--Head Custodian Harry
Roberts and Evelyn Tennis, Secretary;
occupational education--Jed Merrill, Ass’t.

Professor of Industrial Technology and
Herbert Pruett, Ass't. Professor of

Mechanics; college transfer--Robert J.
Boettcher, Ass't. Professor of Biology;
and Karen Lansdowne, Ass't. Professor of
English.

Both full-time and part-time staff
members are eligible to vote. Polls will be
open from 8:00 am to 4:00 pm at these places:
in the main offices on the Bethel and Spring-
field Campuses, and the President's Office
on the Eugene Campus.

Elections Officers will be Sharon

Shorey, Bethel; Evelyn Tennis, Springfield;
and Marje Blood, Eugene.

BUS BEGINS

Inter-campus bus transportation
began this morning at LCC with the first run
leaving from the main parking lot on the
Eugene Campus at 7:25.

This will be .a three-week trial period
to determine whether or not there is enough
demand for this type of service. Check
cards are available on the bus to indicate

the point of departure, point of arrival, and
time. Students are urged to use check cards
EACH TIME THEY RIDE THE BUS. The

service is free during the trial period. Use
Student Body cards for tickets.

MEETINGS

President's '

Cabinet . . .
Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am

Tues., September 27

Division

Council.
Rm. 12-b, 2:30 pm

Tues., September 27

HOW FORCIBLE ARE RIGHT WORDS

Job 3:25

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT'S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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ALL CAMPUS PICNICNOON FOOD

Acts for the Student Body Chuck

Wagon Feed have been announced. The
entertainment, advertised as 'Live and

Loud', will feature the Gyroscopes, a five-
piece band; folk singer Lloyd Porter;
a quartet from Springfield; and songs by
Sandy Thompson, who appeared in the show-

stopping role of Hedy LaRue in the recent
production of How To Succeed in Business
Without Really Trying.

The barbecue is for all LCC personnel--
students, staff members, and their families--
and will be held in Skinner's Butte Park from

5:00 to 7:30 pm September 27. Cost of the
meal is $1. 00 for adults, and 50? for

children under 12 years of age.
In case of rain, the picnic will be held

in the Aircraft Shop on the Eugene Campus.

Cafeteria service starts Monday, |
September 26, on the Eugene Campus, with |
macaroni and meat sauce the special for the |

day. Merlin Ames, head of the LCC Food |
Service Department, has posted menus and |
prices which will be featured daily in the |
cafeterias on the Eugene and Bethel Campuses.!

Roast beef, breaded veal, deep fried j
shrimp, and ham steak will cost 85?, includ- i
ing potatoes, vegetable, tossed green salad, |
roll and butter. Chef salad will cost 50?; |
assorted sandwiches, including hamburgers \
and hot dogs, will range in price from 25? to |
35?; french fries will cost 15?. Coffee will
be 10?; milk, 15?; and milk shakes, 25?.

Each day a casserole will be featured,
which will include a vegetable, roll and butter,
coffee and milk for 75?.

The cafeteria on the Eugene Campus
is located in room 31A; and in the dining
room on the Bethel Campus. Start of
cafeteria service on the Bethel Campus

will be announced during the week.

BETHEL BOOKSTORE
I

Bookstore hours at the Bethel Campus

will be as follows: Mondays and Wednesdays
the Bookstore, located in the student lounge,
will be open from 8:00 - 12:00 am and
from 1:00 - 5:00 pm. Tuesday and Thursday
hours will be from 12:30 - 2:30 pm.

The Eugene and Springfield Campus
Bookstores are open daily from 8:00 to
12:00 am and from 1:00 to 5:00 pm.

j

{

\

NEED FINANCES?

Government loan money is available
at low interest rates to LCC students who

can qualify, Frances Howard, LCC Counselor,
pointed out today. Student qualification will
be judged on the basis of need and promise
of academic ability.

AH students interested in financial

aid are asked to contact Mrs. Howard in

the Counseling Center on the Eugene Campus.

i
i

i

OFFICE PERSONNEL WORKSHOP

All LCC secretaries, clerks, and

bookkeepers are reminded of the required
Office Personnel Workshop to be held in the
Studio on the Eugene Campus Thursday,
September 29, from 3:15 - 5:00 pm. Work-
Study girls are expected to attend if they
are not in class.

LCC personnel attending, in addition
to office workers, will be Deans William
Hein, C. S. Obitz, I. S. Hakanson, and
William Cox; Keith Harker, LLRC Director;
Gerald Rasmussen, Chairman of the Social
Science Division; and William Mansell, LCC
Clerk-Controller.

PRESIDENT'S TEA

Arrangements are now complete for
the President's Tea, to be held the evening
of Thursday, September 29. Faculty Wives
will assist President and Mrs. Dale Parnell

with the reception which will honor new facultjH
members and their wives or husbands. i

The reception will be held at Central |
YMCA, 2055 Patterson Street, Eugene
from 8:00 to 10:00 pm.

j

i
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WEEKLY NEWSLIBRARY FACILITIES

The Torch, LCC student newspaper,
will be published weekly this year, it was
announced today by Larry Romine, journal
ism instructor. Exceptions will be vacation
dates and final exam weeks. The first issue

will be distributed Thursday, October 6.
A comprehensive schedule of adver

tising rates and a guaranteed circulation of
2500 should make the Torch attractive to

local business men as an advertising medium,
Mr. Romine said. It is hoped the paper can

pay publication costs through the sale of ads.
Pat Bennett, who edited the first issues

of the Torch last year, has been named
temporary editor until procedures can be
established for selecting a permanent editor.
LCC journalism students will make up the
staff.

The Library-Learning Resource Center
is branching out this year, with the Bethel
Campus division in operation since the
beginning of Fall Term classes, and the
Eugene Campus LLRC due to open Monday,
October 3.

Pam Marshall, who will head the staff at
the Eugene Campus, said the emphasis will
be primarily on vocational-technical sub
jects at Eugene, with some recreational
books available. The audio-visual depart

ment will be located on the Eugene Campus
due to its central location. Some audio

visual equipment will be available at Bethel
and Springfield, however.

Hours will be as follows: Springfield and
Bethel libraries are open from 7:30 am to
9:00 pm five days a week; Eugene hours are
7:30 am to 9:00 pm Mondays, Wednesdays,
and Fridays; and 7:30 am to 4:30 pm on
Tuesdays and Thursdays.

Nina Lewellyn is in charge of the library
on the Bethel Campus.

SPORTS CLINIC

William Dellinger, Assistant Professor
of Physical Education at LCC, attended a
3-day PE clinic sponsored by the National
Lifetime Sports Foundation. The clinic was
held at Gearhart, Oregon, September 29
and 30, and October 1.

Mr. Dellinger will belong to one of
several teams conducting clinics in the state.

He will give instruction in badminton.

ETIQUETTE PLUS

Carol Hobrecht of Pacific Northwest

Bell conducted a workshop on telephone
manners for LCC office workers Thursday,

September 29, on the Eugene Campus. She
was assisted by Alexis Parks of PNB.

Miss Hobrecht presented a film, Manner

of Speaking, which demonstrated both good
and bad telephone etiquette. After the film
showing she held a question-and-answer
session.

C. S. Obitz, Dean of Adult Education, and
Howard Bird, Director of the Study Skills
Center, gave background talks about their
respective departments.

MEETINGS

Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am

Tues., October 4

President’s

Cabinet . .

Rm, 12-b, 2:30 pm

. Tues., October 11

Rm. 12-b, 7:30 pm
. Wed., October 5

Division

Council. .

Board of

Education

GOOD WORDS ARE WORTH MUCH, AND COST LITTLE

George Herbert

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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DRAFT STATUSWOMEN'S DAY

Men students are reminded of the

necessity of filling out a 109 Draft
Eligibility Form to be turned in to the
Office of the Dean of Student^ Eugene
Campus, as soon as possible. This form
is required for all men’ students over 18

years of age.
Local Draft Board #13 has specified

a full-time LCC college transfer student as
one who takes 15 quarter hours a term.
This statement is to establish

certification for Selective Service 109 forms.

Students having questions on quarter-hour
eligibility should contact the Counseling
Center on the Eugene Campus at once.

It is strongly suggested that men stu
dents of draft age check with the Draft
Boards with which they are registered to
determine individual Board requirements.

Registration is under way for LCCs
Campus Day for Women Friday, October 8. |
The morning session will begin at 9:00 am

at the Eugene Elk's Lodge, 2727 Centennial |
Drive, Eugene, and will continue through a |
luncheon address by Mary N. Hilton,

Deputy Director, Women's Bureau, Depart-|
ment of Labor, Washington, D. C. I

Featured during the morning will be a
panel on Adult Education, and a student j
panel on "The Career I Have Chosen", I
made up of LCC students. i

The registration fee is $2. 50 which in
cludes the price of the luncheon. LCC
women staff members are invited to attend

the luncheon, which is $1. 50.

The following persons were
elected to the Personnel

Policies Committee in Friday's
staff election:

Instructional Staff-

Occupational Education--

JED MERRILL

Instructional Staff -

-College Transfer Education --
KAREN LANSDOWNE

STUDY SKILLS CENTER

Operations are snowballing at the Study
Skills Center Howard Bird, Director, said
today. During the first week more than
250 individual contacts were made, Mr. Bird
said, with at least 30 persons using the Read
ing facilities daily. The Math Lab also re
ports up to 30 students a day.

The Center is located at 662 Cheshire,
adjacent to the Eugene Campus, and stays

open from 8:00 am to 10:00 pm during the
week.

Classified Staff

HARRY ROBERTS
Full-time students have a priority on

use of the Center and may be referred by
Counselors or Instructors, or may come in
themselves if they feel the need of SSC

services. Anyone is welcome to use the SSC

as space and equipment are available.
In addition to Mr. Bird, the staff in

cludes Lee Halberg, Math Lab Instructor;
James Ellison, Ruth Stopa, and Carmen

Collias, Reading Instructors; and Joyce
Ferrar, Secretary.

Administration

ROBERT MARSHALL

ENROLLMENT GROWS

The Office of the Dean of Students re

ports an enrollment of 2164 as of 2:00 pm
Friday. Fall Term registrations seem
certain to reach the 2200 figure predicted
earlier.

Adult Education classes have gone well
beyond the 1000 mark this week, with new

classes starting in several areas.

Beware, as long as you live, of judging people by appearances.
Jean De La Fontaine


